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   Bulletin 
 

AUGUST 22ND, 2019: Volume 65, Issue 6 

KAYLEE QUINNEY: YEX OUTBOUND STUDENT 

Kathy Demorest took to the mic and said that it is 

my pleasure to introduce our Long-term Outbound 

Exchange Student, Kaylee Quinney, as our speaker to-

day! 

I have enjoyed the opportunity to get to know Kaylee 

since last November; and each meeting with her has 

reinforced the decision of our YEX committee in select-

ing Kaylee as our Outbound Student for 2019-2020. 

Without using up too much of Kaylee’s time, and giving 

away information that may well be in her presentation 

to us, I will just say this: 

Kaylee is a strong leader and mentor to those around 

her, she is eager to embrace new experiences and 

learning opportunities. Kaylee is curious about the 

world around her, and she is also very excited and 

proud to share her own Canadian culture with those 

she will meet on her exchange in Spain. Please wel-

come Kaylee Quinney! 

Kaylee Quinney: Our outgoing student shared a 
presentation with us that she will be able to use when 
she is in Spain this next year. She titled it “ Vida En 
Canada” (”Life in Canada”) and proceeded to show her 
“familia” (family of 5), her dogs and her “amigos”.  
 
Kaylee highlighted her “comunida” (community) of 
Chestermere and her school of St Gabriel Archangel. 
She is involved in many things, including tae kwon do 
and painting.  
 
She is a proud Canadian and Albertan, noting the Cal-
gary Flames, the Roughnecks and the Calgary Stam-
peders as our premier sports teams. She also noted the 
largest outdoor event in Calgary: the 10 day Calgary 
Stampede. 
 
Symbols of Canada she will share with 
her Spanish friends include Tim Hortons, 
Poutine, the Beaver and the beloved 
Rocky Mountains. 
 
 

https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc
http://www.rotarycs.org
mailto:kathyann@rotarycs.org
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      KAYLEE QUINNEY: YEX OUTBOUND STUDENT

Kaylee displayed a slide of 
the Calgary South Club as 
her Host Club and high-
lighted our 64 year old 
history, our 150 members 
and the two major fund-
raisers: the Dream Home 
and the Stay in School Golf 
Tournament.  
 
She is getting excited as the 

time draws near for her to 

head to Spain and she noted 

her “metas” (goals) while in 

Spain: make 5 new friends, 

become fluent in Spanish, 

visit 5 cathedrals and muse-

ums and take many photos. 

 

 

Walter Flores thanked Kaylee and assured her that she would exceed her goals. He noted that 

she will get to speak Spanish a lot as the Spaniards love to speak! This will be a life changing year. 

President Chas extended his thanks as well and said he was proud to have her represent us.  

 

Mi Club Patrocinador

64 años de 

alquiler

151 miembros
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        INDUCTION: JOHN FELLOWS/DAVID KING

Past President Ron Prokosch introduced John Fellows: I want to thank Mary McPhee for introducing John 
to Rotary and to our Club. John began attending our Club on a regular basis in Spring of 2019. While not a regu-
lar member he enjoyed doing Dream Home shifts 
 
Born and raised in Lethbridge, John enjoyed sports throughout high school. In 1976 he married his high school 
sweetheart, Mary Lou, he was on the football team and she was a cheerleader. In 1976 they moved to Calgary 
where John attended SAIT, graduating from the Architectural Technologies program. John earned awards for 
architectural design and served as the student representative for ASET during this time. 
 
After graduation John worked for the City of Calgary, Nu-West Homes, Springer Development, Darrell Swanson 
Architects and Laird Polson Architects before accepting a position in the SAIT Planning & Development offices 
as Manager of the Design team. While at SAIT John earned his Certified Facilities Management designation and 
was recognized with a BOMA and a SAIT leadership award. In 1997 John moved to U of C where again he insti-
tuted many new initiatives in Facilities Management and Development. 
 
In 2001 John started his own company Tumbleweed Projects specializing in contemporary homes, many of 
which are in the Springbank area. The Fellows spend a 
part of their winter at their home in Cabo San Lucas ar-
ea. John also does charity work rebuilding homes that 
have been destroyed by hurricanes. John and Mary-Lou 
have a daughter (Shannon) who has blessed them with 
two Grand-daughters Hannah and Peyton. 
John enjoyed motorcycling on his Victory touring bike 
and has visited 5 provinces and 25 States.  
I look forward to introducing John to Rotary Motorcy-
clist fellowship group. Please welcome and get to know 
John Fellows. 
 
Past President Bob Brawn introduced Dave King: 
Bob noted that it was the anniversary of Frank King’s 
birthday today. The King and Brawn families go back to 
High School where Frank was into track and Bob played 
football. Bob and Frank attended the University of Al-
berta, both in the Engineering faculty, and graduated in 
1958. Frank met a lovely lady at a dance by the name of 
Jeanette (he had to “muscle in” to dance with her). Bob 
and Frank both married after graduation.  
 
Frank and Jeanette, after initially going east , returned to Alberta and  settled in Edmonton. Their son Dave in-
sists that, at the tender age of two, he convinced his parents to move to Calgary! A year ago, Bob asked Dave if 
he would attend a presentation on cyber security to assess the value of an investment in the company. Dave 
became the CEO of this company. Bob concluded by saying he was honoured to have Dave as a new member of 
our Club. 
 
Past President George Deegan did the formal investiture of John and David . He advised that due to 
their backgrounds and familiarity with Rotary they already knew a lot about our mandate and rules. George 
went on to say that Rotary was about two things: 1) fellowship and 2) service. The 4 way test (developed in 
1932) still applies today  to both aspects as does our motto: “Service above self”. Fellowship and service go 
hand in hand. George hoped that both John and Dave get as much personal satisfaction from being members of 
our club as he has had. 
He then asked President Chas to complete the investiture ceremony by providing their badges, pins and read-
ing material. President Chas asked them both to advise him what was in the reading material! 
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                  CLUB NEWS      

President Chas welcomed everyone to the Rotary Club of Calgary South meeting for Au-
gust 22, 2019 
President Chas provided some history of today’s date: 
 
565 :St. Columba reports seeing a monster in Loch Ness:1454 years ago. President Chas gave a 
tip of his hat to Jim Hutchens and all Scots who have mined this as a tourist attraction for so 
many years! 
2004: “The Scream”, a painting by  Edvard Munch was stolen. There are 4 versions: 2 pastel 
and 2 paint. The pastel sold in 2012 $120M 
1978 our speaker was Neil Crawford PC held several ministerial posts Died of ALS in 1992 
1996: August 23 marks the anniversary of President Chas’s dad. He reminded all of us to enjoy our parents and 
if lucky enough to currently have them with us to reach out to them. 
He then asked the assembly to join Lisa Fernandes in the singing of O Canada and Rotary Grace. Please enjoy 
your lunch 
 
Head Table: Introduction of the Head Table: Kathy Demorest, Kaylee Quinney (Outbound Student), 
George Deegan, Bryan Walton, Spencer Tonkinson  
 
Bulletin Editor: Carol Graham     Photographer: Clive Pringle 
 
Health and Wellness: President Chas reported on behalf of Dorothea 
Schaab that Don Taylor expects to return on September 5th, Leon Popik 
still needs some physio and Myrna Rowsell is recovering well from a knee re-
placement. 
 
Guests: John Shield introduced our guests today 
 
50/50 Draw: Christine Kyte asked Kaylee Quinney, our outbound student 
to pull the winning ticket. Michael Ruttan was the lucky winner of $160.00 (less 
what he put in the pot once John Fitzsimmons our Sargeant at Arms came to 
the microphone!) 

 
Sergeant-At-Arms : John Fitzsimmons quickly fined 
Michael Ruttan for his audacity in winning the 50/50 
draw.  
 
He commented on John Shield’s tie, making his table pay for 
his sartorial brilliance and lightened a few other pockets be-
fore he asked anyone who had not paid a fine to pony up a 
loonie.  
 
Good work as usual John! 
 

Break in update: President Chas reported as follows: Don Mintz is in touch with Insurance and Bank, 
Board has recommended we do a professional evaluation of our data containment/vulnerability. We will attain 
3 bids for completion of this. We CANNOT say for certain we have been compromised. Prudent to check state-
ments including phone statements. Advise Don Mintz if you notice anything. President Chas also checked with 
Dana Hunter, Jim Bladon and Craig Stokke who were not concerned that we had been compromised. President 
Chas  will speak at the All Presidents meeting and see what District and RI is doing about our information and 
report back to club. 
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                CLUB NEWS       

Board of Directors: President Chas advised that the BOD approved Bryan Walton to as-
sume Len Kushner’s portfolio on the BOD. Bryan also took the opportunity to advise that 
he is one of three Directors responsible for this year’s Waterton Glacier Peace Park Assembly. 
This will be the 87th year and he encouraged members to attend. It is being held September 
13-15. Registrations can be found on the District website. See the page in the bulletin for links 
as well 
 
Vote for Club Name Change: President Chas announced that the E vote for our name 
change will go out to membership at 2PM today and close on Saturday 24th at 6PM local. Larry Stein, Ron Pro-
kosch and President Chas will meet Sunday morning to verify results. It is easy to vote so please do it.  
 
Terry Fox Run: Glen Godlonton needs about 20 volunteers for this year ’s Terry Fox Run. Sunday Sept 15 
at Fort Calgary. Volunteers need to be there at 8AM. Email Glen to sign up. See more info in the Bulletin 

 
ROCK ‘EM SOCK ‘EM: Murray Flegel: Murray explained that the upcoming event is to 
help fund the inevitable increases in our Rotary fees as well as our meal costs so we can 
hold the increased costs for members.  
 
Our operational costs are an issue and we don’t want to take funds from our existing fund-
raisers to cover these increases nor to pass these increases onto our members. An event 
like “Rock’Em and Sock’Em and another similar one within 5 years can help us achieve the 
goal of “no administration fees”. We are hoping to have 2 Rotarians at every table. It will 
be a tremendous night. 
 

Red Stripe Removal: Ernie Yaskowich has achieved all of the requirements to become a 
full- fledged member of our Club. Murray Flegel did the honours by removing the red stripe 
from Ernie’s badge. Congratulations Ernie! 

 
Walk a Mile in Her Shoes Fundraiser: Lui Greco from the Olympic 
Club advised that this is taking place on September 15 at 11 am at the 
Southcentre Mall.  
 
This fundraiser supports the prevention of family violence. The goal is to raise $10,000.  
Lui advised of three ways to get involved: 1) sign up as a man or woman to walk in high 
heels and raise money for your walk as part of the Calgary Rotary Clubs team; 2) Sponsor 
Lui as a walker, and ;3) Make a donation to the Calgary teams. Go to www.walkamile.ca  if 
you wish to donate or for more information. 
 

Before adjourning President Chas noted that it was his 64th birthday next Thursday but didn’t want to have 
that event distract us from the program and to just carry on as if nothing was happening.  
 
Bon chance President Chas! 

http://www.walkamile.ca
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    FRIENDS OF ROTARY ROCK ‘EM SOCK ‘EM RIBFEST 
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              RYPEN OPENINGS     

 

mailto:sjohnson@printthree.ab.ca
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               CLUB HAPPENINGS     

TERRY FOX RUN: We require 20 volunteers for the Terry Fox 
Run. Rotary Club of Calgary South will be helping with registra-
tion inside Fort Calgary. Please arrive at the banquet area at 8:00 am 
for some quick training. Contact Glen Godlonton at: Phone / Text  403-
829-9500 or email:  Glen@Godlonton.com    Thank you! 
 
Run Day Details: 2019 Calgary Terry Fox Run—Marathon of Hope! 
Sunday September 15th, 2019 at Fort Calgary 
Address: 750 9 Ave SE, Calgary, AB T2G 5E1 
Registration: 9:00 am 
Opening Ceremonies: 10:00 am 
Official Start: 11:00 am 
Run End: 2:00 pm 

 

Wine Club is just around the corner. Please RSVP to Gena Rotstein at: gena@genarotstein.com 

Bring a bottle of wine under $30 based on the theme that the host indicates. 

October 2nd: 7:00 pm: Gena Rotstein’s House: 7518 35th Ave. 

NW 

November 18th: 7:00 pm: Location to be determined: this will 

be held at a wine shop and will be a "holiday gift buying" wine 

tasting 

January 14th: 7:00 pm: Christine Kyte's House: 3 Bright-

onwoods Cres. SE 

 

Okotoks Show and Shine 

 Amy Giang, Norm Legare, John Price and Bruce McDonald showing some jaw dropping vehicles. It was a beautiful day 

Submitted by: Norm Legare 

mailto:Glen@Godlonton.com
mailto:gena@genarotstein.com
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           CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 Rotary Club of Calgary South Bridge Club is preparing for a new season. We are looking for new 

members if you know how to play the game and would like to participate please let Don Taylor or Tony Ng know.  

The first game is on Friday Sept 6th, 2019 at the Centennial Legion on Horton Road and continues every second Friday 

for 16 sessions. Lunch is from 11:30 am to 12:30 pm and Bridge is from 12:30 pm to 3:00 pm.  

The Cost is $2.00 per person per time. There’s no mandatory attendance. You decide whether to attend shortly before 

each week. Come as a single or twosome. This isn’t a competitive league. All levels of players are welcome. 

Don Taylor        taylorde@shaw.ca        403-264-4721 

Tony Ng            tng@cirrealty.ca            403-861-1306 

HEALTH WELLNESS AND TRANSPORTATION 

Do you know of someone who is not well, celebrating or needs a ride? 

August: Contact: Dorothea Schaab: 403 238 1730 403 660 6232 schaabd@telus.net  
Sept / Oct Contact: Earl Huson 403 686 0828 ehuslink@telusplanet.net 
Nov / Dec Contact: Ron Prokosch 403 269 7767 403 651 1722 rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 

 
Message for Stay in School Mentors:  
 
I only have the June Report Cards for half of our Stay in School students. June is an im-
portant report card as it references a full year’s results.  
 
Remind your students that they signed a contract at the outset of our program that they 
would get to each of you their report card within 15 days .We need these. Please let me 
know where I can assist.  
 
This report requirement includes post- secondary students as well. Your efforts as men-
tors much appreciated. 
 
Submitted by:  Earl Huson 
 
 

mailto:taylorde@shaw.ca
mailto:tng@cirrealty.ca
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                                     WATERTON-GLACIER INTERNATIONAL PEACE PARK 

 

Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Association Assembly  
 

September 13th – 15th, 2019 : Waterton Lakes National  Park 
 

Did You Know? 
In  1931, Rotarians from Alberta and Montana met in Waterton National Park to celebrate 

the friendship that existed between citizens of the US and Canada. As a result they decided 
to advocate for a Peace Park between the two countries. As a result the Waterton-Glacier 

International Peace Park was created, the first such designation in world.   
For more detail on the history of the Association visit the website.  

 
 The Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Assembly brings together Rotarians and 
friends from Four Rotary Districts, Districts 5360, 5370, 5390 and 5080. As noted above, 

this year’s Assembly will be held in Waterton on Sept. 13th – 15th, 2019.  
 

Registration information and a program outline is now available on the on the Peace Park 
website at: http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/ 
 
There is a block of rooms at the lodge on hold just for our guests. Reach out to Waterton Lakes Lodge 
Resort reservations team to reserve your room. Use the promo code WG19PA  to get the rate. Reserve 
by September 2nd, 2019 for the best availability. 
 
To inquire about a booking, rates, availability, or any other enquiries, please contact the hotel Front Desk 
direct at: 
 
Waterton Lakes Lodge Resort 
101 Clematis Ave, Waterton Park, AB T0K 2M0 
Phone: (403) 859-2150 
Email: reservations@watertonlakeslodge.com 
 
Aspen Village Inn 
111 Wind Flower Ave, Waterton Park, AB T0K 2M0 
Phone:  (403) 859-2255 
Email: reservations@aspenvillageinn.com 
 

Other accommodation is available in the area look on Waterton Lakes Web Site.  

 
 

http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/
mailto:reservations@watertonlakeslodge.com
mailto:reservations@watertonlakeslodge.com
mailto:reservations@aspenvillageinn.com
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            HIKING CLUB 

HIKERS:   
 
On August 28th we will walk to 
Watridge Lake, then higher to 
the creek gliding out of a gloomy 
grotto, then thunders down the 
mountainside of Mt. Shark. This 

lovely journey is 9km long, with a height gain of 
200m. The area is found near Engadine Lodge, on 
the Smith-Dorrien Hwy., S. of the Spray Lakes.  

Bears, Bikes and a Black Prince 

August 21st, 2019: seven adventurous hik-
ers set out from Calgary on a gorgeous late 
summer's day to hike in Peter Lougheed 
Park starting from near the Peninsula day 
use area to the suspension bridge on the 
High Rockies Trail. When Larry, Alex, Glen-
da, Sally, Millie, Phil and his one and only 
friend Don arrived at the parking spot, we 
were met by an Alberta Parks officer who 
was watching a Grizzly sow and her two 
yearlings across the road. We skedaddled 
out of there pronto, being, as Phil 
said  "Bear aware", and drove further down 
the dusty gravel road to the Black Prince 
day use area.  

There we commenced what turned out to be a great 6km 
hike to the suspension bridge and back. The trail was in a 
beautifully gladed area with a very gentle topography and 
periodic vistas to the magnificent nearby mountains. The 
most fun was had when Alex and Larry jumped up and 
down on the suspension bridge, making it bounce people 
every which way. We saw no bears en route, one Black 
Prince and many mountain bikers as they careened along 
the narrow trail. To each their own. Can you spot the Black 
Prince?  
Story by Larry Stein 
Photos by Larry Stein / Alex Dragosz 

For more information, please contact PHIL JACKSON at: 
403-931-4018, or  philjackson@platinum.ca  

 

mailto:philjackson@platinum.ca


 12 

 

  

   Bulletin 

            PARTNERS IN PRINT 
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               RCCS CLUB CALENDAR 

DATE EVENT LOCATION 

Aug 29 Saim Ahmad: Returning YEX Student  Rotary House 

Sept 5 Chief Lee Crowchild Rotary House 

Sept 10 Partners Membership Breakfast/Coffee Party Calgary Winter Club 

Sept 12 RCCS Youthlink Site Tour CPS Interpretive Centre 

Sept 19 Janice McTighe: Renfrew Rotary House 

Sept 26  CRCF Campaign Kickoff BLUE ROOM 

Oct 2 Wine Club Gena Rotstein’s House 

Oct 3 Supreme Windows Site Tour Supreme Windows 

Oct 10 DG Christine Rendell’s Club Visit Rotary House 

Oct 17 Cambodian Dancers Cardel Theatre: Quarry Park 

Oct 18 Oktoberfest Austrian Canadian Club 

Oct 24 Kent Fraser: ShelterBox Presentation Rotary House 

Oct 31 RI Foundation Campaign Kickoff Rotary House 

Nov 7  Colin Glassco: Zambia Eye Clinics Rotary House 

Nov 11 Rotary Remembers Carriage House Inn 

Nov 14 NO MEETING NO MEETING 

Nov 18 Wine Club Location to be determined 

Nov 21 Sylvia Whitworth: Skilled Trades Training BLUE ROOM 

Nov 24 Feed The Hungry (Need 100 Volunteers)  

Nov 28 David Yager: Alberta Oil / From Miracle to Menace Rotary 

Nov 30 Partners Christmas Party Calgary Golf & Country Club 

Dec 5 Bob Wiens: Colombia Projects Update Rotary 

Dec 12 Annual Christmas Luncheon TBA 

Dec 19 Annual Christmas Social and Cleven Awards Rotary 

Dec 26 NO MEETING: CHRISTMAS NO MEETING 

Jan 2 NO MEETING NO MEETING 

Jan 9 President Chas: State of the Union Address Rotary 

Jan 14 Wine Club Christine Kyte’s House 

Jan 16 Alex Heron: PimCo Economic Forecast Rotary 

Jan 23 Burns Day Celebration Rotary 

Jan 30 Stuart Cullum: Olds College Rotary 

Feb 6 Brian Farrell: Mind and Music Rotary 

Feb 13 Valentine’s Day Luncheon with Partners TBA 

Feb 20 Jen Davies: Stigma Roots: Cannabis: from Roots to (Stock) Tips  Rotary 

Feb 27 Stay In School Presentation Rotary 

Mar 5 Membership Development Day Rotary 
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RCCS 2019 2020 Officers and Directors 
 
President: E. Chas Filipski, Jr.           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
 
Past President: Ron Prokosch                     rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
 
President-Elect: Penny Leckie           penny@taxtherapist.ca  
 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                larry.stein@shaw.ca 
 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                 treasurer@rotarycs.org /    
                       donmintz@shaw.ca 
 
Partners President: Denise MacLeod        denisemacleod67@gmail.com 
 
 
Club Service Operations: Bryan Walton        walton.skyranch@gmail.com 
 
Club Service Membership &Social: Gena Rotstein    gena@genarotstein.com 
 
Club Service Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
 
Community Service Local: Michael Ruttan       mike.ruttan@mnp.ca 
 
Community Service Ways & Means: Ted Stack     ehtedstack@gmail.com 
 
International & Vocational Service: Jamie Moorhouse  jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 
 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 
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2019 2020 OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 

ClubRunner Mobile App The key to connect to your Club and District on the go! 
 
View an up to date member directory which gives you necessary contact information to Make 
a call, Text or Email Club Members directly from your device. View your Attendance, Upcom-
ing Events and much more 
 
Download app from the Apple App Store or Google Play, simply type in 
'clubrunner' in search bar.  

The app is compatible with all versions of the iPhone, iPad and iPod Touch sets 
that have iOS 8.0 or later and with versions of Android that are 4.0.3 or better. 

View link for more info: https://site.clubrunner.ca/Page/clubrunner-mobile-app-

now-available 

Many Rotarians in this Club use the app and have found it to be invaluable. Info is 
more current and keeps you in touch with all of your Club Members at the touch of a button on 
your SmartPhone 

mailto:chasfilipski@gmail.com
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